GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Wednesday 4th February 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mrs. C S Atcheson


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr T M Crookall


Mr. D J Lace


Mr. J E Lightfoot 


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mr. R J Quayle 


Mrs. J C Scanes




In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. T Quayle (Acting Technical Officer)

CHAIRMAN’S
03/412
The Chairman welcomed the Press and Public to

WELCOME

the first February meeting and indicated that during the previous month she had attended the Holocaust Memorial Service on 25th January 2004 and also Laxey Civic Sunday.

MINUTES 
03/413
The Minutes of the meeting held on 7th January 2004 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.

BALLA-
03/414
Mr. Lightfoot referred back to Minute 03/384

WATTLEWORTH ESTATE
regarding the public open spaces and other areas 

PUBLIC OPEN SPACES
that would require upkeep and maintenance by the Commissioners.  It was noted that a plan of the areas was available and it was AGREED that it be circulated to members in due course.

DEPARTMENT OF
03/415
Reference was made back to Minute 03/386 and

TRANSPORT – QUARTERLY
it was noted that the Town Clerk had written a 

MEETING

further letter to Mr. Quaggin at the Department requesting an update on the resolution of a number of matters referred to at the quarterly meeting.  In particular Mr. Crookall indicated that the stop tap covers that were exposed at the Ballawattleworth Estate had still not been attended to by the Department.  It was AGREED that a letter also be sent to Heritage Homes in this respect.

PLANNING
03/416
Mrs. Atcheson referred to the planning approval 

APPLICATION 03/01567/B
given to Street Heritage Limited in respect of alternations and refurbishment to 2 and 6 Market Street, Peel.  She indicated that the gullies were blocked and the roads and pavements in the vicinity of these properties were untidy and in need of attention. 



Other members mentioned blocked gullies at other locations within the town including Douglas Street and the Market Place.  It was AGREED that the Department of Transport be requested to inspect and clean such gullies on a more regular basis.

LOCAL AUTHORITY
03/417
Members considered a letter copies of which

ELECTION 2004

had been previously circulated regarding the 2004 local authority election.  It was noted that polling cards would be issued in respect of the election and that the polling station would be open from 8.00a.m. to 8.00p.m. an extension of two hours.  The Chairman referred to a press article which indicated that local authorities had agreed to the proposed changes in the law.  This however, was inaccurate insofar as Peel Commissioners were concerned as concerns regarding the changes had been conveyed to the Department of Local Government and the Environment.  The Chairman indicated that the Town Clerk would attend the information meeting on 18th February with regard to this year’s election.  

ROAD TRAFFIC
03/418
The Town Clerk referred to a draft Order under 

ACT 1985

the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1985, the purpose of which was to revoke and remove a reserved parking place on a section of Circular Road.  The Commissioners had no objection to the Order. 

DERBY ROAD
03/419
The Town Clerk read out a letter from Mr. J Teare, 8 Ballaterson Road, Peel in respect of his occupancy of the garage/store downside of the Town Hall.  Mr. Teare was concerned over the suggestion that additional parking spaces be created on the downside of the newly established bus shelter as that would prevent him and his sons from gaining access in a large van to his garage.  NOTED


The Town Clerk also read out a letter from the Vice-President and Secretary to the Peel City Womens Institute thanking the Town Clerk and the Commissioners for their efforts in securing a bus shelter in Derby Road, Peel.  The members of the Peel WI were delighted that the shelter was now in place and went on to suggest that a bus shelter might also be considered on the stop at Tynwald Road, serving Queens Drive and Westlands.  After discussion it was AGREED to write to Mr. Howard at the bus company seeking his views on the possibility of an additional shelter at this location.  

MEMORIAL SEAT
03/420
Consideration was given to a letter from Mrs. Barlow who sought permission to place a memorial seat in respect of her late brother, Kevin Lowey on Peel Hill.  AGREED
RECYCLING
03/421
The Town Clerk tabled copies of an E-mail

ISSUES

from the Waste Operations Management Unit in respect of recycling and waste minimisation of certain items including furniture, toner cartridges and mobile phones.  NOTED
PLANNING
03/422
The following planning applications were 

APPLICATIONS (FOR COMMENT)
considered for comment:- 



PA 03/1978/B Installation of patio door to lounge, removal of brickwork and install lintel  and form step to outside, Westland Tynwald Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0039/B Change of use from a residential dwelling to holiday accommodation, 11 Circular Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0044/B Erection of garage with utility room, 1 Poplar Close, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0072/B Installation of replacement windows and two doors, Hillside, Peveril Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0047/B Erection of new double garage with sewing room over in place of single garage, 3 Peveril Terrace, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0048/B  Erection of new conservatory to replace existing over rear yard, 3 Peveril Terrace, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0058/B Construction of detached dwelling and garage on approved residential development site, site between Rheast Lane and The Links, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0092/B  Alterations to approved dwelling, 10-12 Patrick Street, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0171/B Alterations to previously approved terrace of dwellings (PA 03/00792) within Phase 6 of residential development (Plot 237 to 249), land between Ramsey Road and Poortown Road, Peel/German.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0152/B Conversion of existing second and third floor plans into two self contained apartments, Creg Malin Hotel, The Promenade, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0126/B Replacement sliding sash window, 19 Factory Lane, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0104/B Extension to dining room by addition of bay window, 4 Links Close, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 03/1973/B  Installation of timber sliding sash windows, hopper and downspout fixed to front elevation as well as projecting eaves to accommodate down lighters, 5 Shore Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 04/0099/B Erection of boundary fence between dwellings as proposed to originally approved sod hedge, boundary between plots 156 and 198, Residential development off Poortown Road, Peel/German.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 03/1921/B Erection of single storey extension to rear of property, 1 The Links, Douglas Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 03/01502/B Amended plans, two floor extension to side of dwelling to provide garage and additional living accommodation, 35 Oak Road, Ballawattleworth, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 03/01321/A Amended plans, approval in principle for a residential development of nineteen dwellings on land at Ballaquane Road, Peel.  RECOMMENDED FOR APPROVAL.



PA 03/1924 Approval in principle to erection of a cottage in similar size shape and appearance at Balla-Cotch Cottage, Rheast Lane, Peel.  The Commissioners considered the application and objected to the proposed access of the new cottage which would impinge upon the existing bus stop on Queens Drive.  It was AGREED that a letter of objection to forwarded to the Planning Committee on this basis.



PA 04/0121/B Removal of a portion of boundary wall and erection of new boundary wall and creation of new vehicular access to property 17 Queens Drive, Peel.  The Commissioners strongly objected to the creation of a vehicular access from this grassed area on to a roundabout.  It was felt that if approved the proposal would facilitate a vehicle entering the highway at a busy roundabout and was deemed to be against the interests of road safety.  It was AGREED that an appropriate letter be sent to the Planning Committee.



PA 04/0106  Enlarge existing kitchen within the existing restaurant area and bring into use vaults 1, 2 and 3 as a function suite to include the creation of a new fire exit through vault 3 at the Takeaway and Restaurant, 31 Castle Street, Peel.  Members gave some initial consideration to this application and agreed to DEFER a decision pending taking the opportunity to inspect the premises and the application in more detail.

PLANNING
03/423
The following planning decisions had been

DECISIONS NOTIFIED
notified by the Planning Committee:-



PA 03/01838/B Installation of timber sliding sash windows to replace existing to front elevation, 21 Bridge Street, Peel for Mr. & Mrs. C Corden.  APPROVED.



PA 03/00844/B On Review – Installation of uPVC replacement ground floor window, 50 Patrick Street, Peel for Mrs. Louise Chettri.  APPROVED.



PA 03/01121/B On Review – Installation of uPVC sliding sash windows to front elevation 42 Douglas Street, Peel for Mr. F Jones.  APPROVED.



PA 03/01610/B Installation of timber sliding sash windows to replace existing aluminium to front and rear elevation and steel woodgrain effect doors to replace existing timber doors, 10 and 10a Castle Street, and 3, 5, 7, 9, 11, 11a, 13 and 13a Market Street, Peel for Peel Town Commissioners.  APPROVED.



PA 03/01639/C Change of Use of dwelling to include use as tourist accommodation, Westwinds, 13 Close Cubbon, Peel for Mr. D J Ross.  APPROVED.



PA 02/02106/B On Review – Residential estate layout for 32 dwellings comprising roads, plots and sewers and formation of new roundabout, field 7151, Ramsey Road, Peel for Clifton Park Developments Limited.  APPROVED.



PA 03/01389/B Conversion of part of disused shipyard building into four industrial units with storage over, The Ship Yard, Mill Road, Peel for Mr. C Cannell.  APPROVED.



PA 03/01400/B Two storey extension with sun terrace over and installation of additional windows to rear elevation including installation of a roof dormer to front elevation, 25 Castle Street, Peel for Mr. T Sayle.  REFUSED.



PA 03/00743/B On Review – Installation of replacement uPVC windows to front elevation, 22 Circular Road, Peel for Mrs. Corlett.  REFUSED.

PA 03/01453/B
03/424
The Town Clerk indicated that a request for a

ON REVIEW

review of the initial decision to refuse the refurbishment of existing and erection of five additional garages on lock-up garage site at Heathfield Yard, Patrick Street, Peel for Mrs. B Corcoran was NOTED.  After discussion it was felt that the Commissioners should support the application and it was AGREED that an appropriate letter be sent to the Planning Committee.

PA 03/01400/B
03/425
The Town Clerk indicated that a request for a 

ON REVIEW

review of the initial decision to refuse approval for a two storey extension with sun terrace over and installation of additional windows to rear elevation including installation of a roof dormer to front elevation at 25 Castle Street, Peel for Mr. T Sayle was NOTED.  It was AGREED that a letter of support be sent to the Planning Committee in respect of this application.

PA 03/00743/B
03/426
It was noted that a request for an appeal in respect of the refusal for installation of replacement uPVC windows to front elevation at 22 Circular Road, Peel for Mrs. Corlett was NOTED.  It was AGREED that a letter of support in respect of the Appeal application be sent to the Planning Committee.

BALLA-
03/427
The Town Clerk indicated that a letter of 

WATTLEWORTH ESTATE
response had been received from Mr. Joe McLoughlin of Heritage Homes Limited dated 20th January 2004 regarding the adoption of public open space areas at Ballawattleworth Estate.  Heritage Homes did not understand why the adoption of the spaces should be linked to the roads being adopted by the Department of Transport.  It was noted that the Department of Transport would place the roads on a twelve month maintenance register prior to full adoption which would ensure that any defects appearing as a result of traffic usage of the carriage over the twelve month period would be identified and put right by Heritage Homes Limited.  Mr. McLoughlin indicated that public open spaces were not subject to the same damage potential of highways and should not therefore be linked for purposes of maintenance and adoption.  It was also noted that irrespective of the upkeep and maintenance of the public open space areas the developer remained responsible for the replacement of failed trees planted on the estate in accordance with the conditions attached to the planning permission.



It was AGREED TO DEFER consideration of this matter pending circulation of the map indicating the areas that would come under the Commissioners remit for upkeep and maintenance.  

HOUSING (FLATS)
03/428
The Town Clerk referred to a recommendation

REGULATIONS 1982

from the Environmental Health Officer for the Commissioners to register Flat 1, 5 Shore Road, Peel.  AGREED
PEEL GOLF CLUB
03/429
The Chairman referred to an invitation from Peel Golf Club for her to select a representative to attend the Annual Gentlemens Dinner at the Golf Club on 20th February 2004.  Mrs. Sweeney expressed her unease that in this day and age an invitation to the Chairman of the Commissioners could not be extended to ladies who happened to be Chair in any given year.  It was proposed that the Vice-Chairman, Mr. Crookall attend in Mrs. Sweeney’s place.

NEW 
03/430
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the 

DEVELOPMENT – EAST QUAY
Proprietor of the Framing Workshop at Cromptons Showroom, East Quay, Peel.  Mrs. Bright, the owner expressed concern that with the building works taking place at the harbour jetty and at the Warehouse, Station Hill together with the proposed new development at the coal yard it would have an adverse impact on her business through the proximity of traffic and machinery associated with the building activity.  A request was made as to whether the Commissioners could assist by urging the Department to restrict parking of site vehicles outside the shop together with the erection of a sign confirming that the shop was open for business.  The Board supported Mrs. Bright’s position and it was AGREED to write an appropriate letter to the Department of Transport.

TRAFFIC 
03/431
Mr. Crookall indicated that consideration might 

MOVEMENT – DERBY DRIVE
be given by the Department of Transport to 

CHRISTIAN STREET

make Derby Drive a one-way system downwards with Christian Street being one way upwards together with Church Street.  This might alleviate traffic blockages and Mr. Crookall sought to publicise the matter to engender public comment.  It was suggested the matter be discussed with the Department of Transport in due course and in the meantime if any residents had comments to make, to contact the Town Hall.  



This part of the meeting ended at 8.30p.m.  
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